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Aloha Friends and Neighbors,
 
 Happy New Year! This month we welcomed the 2022 Legislative Session with a busy 
agenda and focused goals. I am proud to continue serving as Vice President of the Hawaii State 
Senate as well as the Education Committee Chair. In both of these roles, I aim to represent the 
voices of our students, teachers and families and to seek the best possible solutions to the  
increasing challenges that we have faced throughout the past few years. 

 While the state of our local economy has improved since the start of the pandemic, 
we are not out of the woods just yet. Our response to the pandemic remains a top priority for 
the Senate as we evaluate budget requests from the State departments throughout session. We 
opened the month with Ways and Means (WAM) budget briefings with all State departments 
presenting their budget requests to the WAM committee. Recordings of their presentations can 
be found on the Senate YouTube Page for public viewing. 

 This session, we are looking at addressing various issues for the Central Oʻahu  
community that will largely impact residents within our district, including firework  
legislation as well as looking at the expansion of infrastructure facilities to ease road  
congestion and the expansion of Kalaeloa Harbor. The latter may have tremendous impacts on 
traffic flow, as allowing for cargo to be off-loaded at Kalaeloa could help ease transportation 
trucking traffic in both east and west bound directions during critical rush hours. In regards 
to Education, our focus continues to be on ensuring that schools have access to the necessary 
resources to continue safe and productive learning for students. The committee hopes to work 
with the DOE on establishing both medium and long-term visions for virtual learning and  
increasing support for teacher recruitment and retention efforts. We have witnessed firsthand 
the dire need for educational support, as the pandemic magnified the sheer lack of full time and 
substitute teachers in the classrooms to maintain structure and consistency for our students.

 Though we had been looking forward to plans to reopen the Capitol for the 2022 
Session, Omicron has demonstrated just how serious and contagious this variant is as it has 
wreaked havoc on our workforce, causing shipping and stock delays, flight cancellations, as 
well as teacher and worker shortages in every industry throughout our state and country.  
Because of these concerns, the Capitol will remain closed, but we will continue to post  
information on how to file testimony electronically and how to track bills online to keep you up 
to date on the advancements made throughout Session.

 I know we all shared high hopes for the new year to bring us a sense of relief from the  
pandemic that has redirected the past two years, but the virulence of the Omicron variant has 
proven to be much more challenging than predicted. Many of us have been either exposed to the 
virus or fallen ill with covid in recent weeks, and while our vaccination rates have  
remained strong throughout 2021, the rates of boosted residents was significantly less, no doubt 
impacting the sharp surge in Omicron cases here in Hawaiʻi. I urge you all to follow up with 
your COVID-19 boosters to bolster your immune system as we brace for a continued surge into 
February. Let’s do our best to protect ourselves and each other throughout this surge! 

with much  aloha,
Senator Kidani 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCekvvdL_uyq2DUyj1GjlrOA


OPENING DAY OF THE LEGISLATIVE SESSION

On January 19th we welcomed Opening Day and a wonderful start to the 2022 Legislative Session followed by a Senate  
Leadership press conference. Although the State Capitol building is still closed due to health and safety precautions, it was  
exciting nonetheless to celebrate the start of Session alongside my colleagues. Head online to watch the Hawaii Senate  
Opening Day Floor Session or watch my Opening Day video message shared on my Senate Facebook page. 

FREE AT-HOME COVID TESTS AVAILABLE FOR EVERY HOUSEHOLD

In our continued battle against COVID-19, the Biden  
Administration pledged to distribute 1 billion tests to 

homes throughout the country. Residents can now head 
online to place an order for FREE home covid tests 

(including free shipping) to keep your ‘ohana safe and 
protected. Tests are limited 4 per HOUSEHOLD based 

on resident addresses and orders will usually ship in 7-12 
days. Click the image to the left or the address below to 

order your tests online using your home address at:  
www.covidtests.gov/

https://youtu.be/QjZDW1Tu3Yc
https://youtu.be/QjZDW1Tu3Yc
https://fb.watch/aFHaHhrgN2/
https://www.facebook.com/MichelleKidani
https://www.covidtests.gov
https://www.covidtests.gov


UPDATED COVID GUIDELINES FROM HIDOE

In keeping with CDC directives, HIDOE has adopted similar standards regarding new COVID-19 Guidelines 
for Hawaii Public Schools (grades K-12). While the recent surge in covid cases has seen a shortage of staff and 
teachers out recovering from illness, safety procedures are maintained throughout the school environment and 
positive student cases within the classroom remain relatively low. HIDOE aims to continue in-person learning 
focused on cultivating the safest and most successful environment for students to learn and thrive in. Please  
see the following pages for HIDOE’s extended Wellness Check and Return to Work/School Criteria lists! 

STAY UPDATED ON LEGISLATIVE BILL PROGRESS THIS SESSION

Public participation in the legislative process 
is essential – don’t let legislators do it alone! 
Sign up for a free account now and share your 
ideas and perspectives to help make Hawaiʻi’s 
laws better. You can submit testimony, sign up 
for hearing notifications, and create a measure 
tracking list to stay updated on bill progress this 
session. Sign up online with our Legislative 
Reference Bureau! 

https://lrb.hawaii.gov/par/engagement-101?fbclid=IwAR3Vq77XvtHN-twOxgkdLcIhyVm5JG2PZmp6L_tAwpqEJXpHqPzvHL1gqd8
https://lrb.hawaii.gov/par/engagement-101?fbclid=IwAR3Vq77XvtHN-twOxgkdLcIhyVm5JG2PZmp6L_tAwpqEJXpHqPzvHL1gqd8





